
A note from Pastor Owen Scott… 

 

The book, “My Utmost for His Highest”, by 
Oswald Chambers has been referred to as 
the most recognized book apart from the 
Bible.  Millions of copies have been sold over 
the last eight decades.  The strange thing is 
that the content was never meant to be a 
book and the author, Oswald Chambers, 
never saw the manuscript!  Chambers died in 
Egypt on November 15, 1917 from 
complications of appendicitis.  Oswald 
Chambers was not even slightly famous in his 
day.  His book, “My Utmost for His Highest” 
consisted of a compilation of 366 one-page 
devotions.  Bibby, his wife, wrote down every 
word that Oswald said by hand and thus 
preserved Chamber’s writings.  Oswald’s 
major theme was that the Christian’s duty is 
“to fully submit to Christ’.  He repeatedly said 
that everything orbited around Christ!  Alton 
Gansky, in his book, “Sixty People Who 
Shaped the Church”, said this about 
Chambers, “The artist turned preacher has 
touched more lives than he ever imagined he 
would and helped shape the church in the 
process.” 
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Sunday at Valley Church… 
 
Services at 9:00 & 11:00 am – This morning Pastor Marcel Kurtz 
will be speaking.  There is a supervised Mini-Kids Centre for children 
under 3 years in the 11 am service.  (The Mini-Kids Centre is 
unsupervised during the 9 am service – Parents are asked to stay 
with their children.)  Nursery facilities available to mothers with 
babies.  

 
Join us for a coffee & cookies on the patio! Join us for 
coffee on the patio after the service today…a great chance 
to meet a new friend. 

 
Rick Poltaruk in concert – TODAY at 6:30 pm here at Valley 
Church.    

 

What’s happening at Valley Church? 
 

ESL (English as a Second Language) - Monday evenings at 7 pm.  
For info call Elaine Englar at 604-986-4288 or Margot Fraser at 
778-980-4452 
 
Intercessory Prayer Group 
Tuesday mornings at 9:30 am in the nursery - If you are a part of 
the Valley Church family, you are invited to join this group to pray 
each week. If you have a prayer request, please fill in the enclosed 
prayer card. The group also appreciates hearing about your 
answers to prayer!  
 
Ladies Morning Out  -  Thursday mornings from 9:00 to 11:00 

am.  See the enclosed insert for details.  If your Thursday 

mornings are free and you would like to connect with other 

women, feel free to join us!  Childcare is provided. For info, 

contact Kristina at kristina_kurtz@hotmail.com                                                                                                                                                   

Young Adults Group – Thursdays at 7:30 pm at the church. 
For info, give Simon & Oyuki Bodlack a call at 778-689-4636 or 
contact them at  simonbodlack@gmail.com  
 
Spanish group – Friday evenings at 7 pm.  For info, contact Jorge 
& Jeanette Rios at 604-971-3070. 
 

Your journey from mourning to joy – If you’ve lost someone 
close to you, please contact   Lillian Gorrie at lgorrie@shaw.ca for 
information about our weekly GriefShare Support Group.  The 
video on Saturday, September 26th at 10 am will be “The Journey of 
Grief – Part 1.  If you’re interested in being a part of this group, please fill 
in the enclosed registration form and drop it into one of our connection 
boxes. 
 
We welcome Luke & April Ratzlaff  to Valley Church!  Luke has 
taken on the job of Youth Pastor – We’re thankful that the Lord has 
sent them our way!  We’ll be keeping you posted on upcoming youth 
activities in the near future. 
 
If you are new to Valley Church or would like to pass on some 
new information, please take a moment to fill in a Valley Church 
Connection Card and drop it in one of the boxes beside the exits. 
You’ll find the cards  in the holders on the chairs in front of you. 
 
Send in your photos!  Over the summer our Valley 

Church family has been involved in all kinds of interesting 

activities – Please share some of your special moments with us by 

emailing us your favorite family photos to use in the bulletin. 

NO PARKING!  A reminder not to park in the Blue Shore 
parking spaces OR any of the RESERVED 24 HOUR spots 
-  If you do, you may be towed. 

 
Online donations at Valley Church are now 
possible – You can give your offering online 
through PayPal.  Go to the bottom of our web page 
at www.valleychurch.ca and click on the PayPal 
button. 
 
The MARRIAGE COURSE will be starting on Wednesday, October 
14th.  For information, contact Marcel at marcel@valleychurch.ca  
 
Photos on front – Clockwise from top left…K.E. Mathews & his 

daughter, Isabel, from Singapore - Isabel is attending Trinity Western 

University; Congratulations to Kent & Edda Langworth  who recently 

celebrated a milestone in their lives…married for 25 years!  Valerie 

Hechanova, surrounded by family and friends as we pray over her in 

her new role as Children’s Director; Luke & April Ratzlaff – Welcome 

to the Valley Church family! 
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